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	Metro Encourages USDOT To Hold New Starts Listening Session In Los Angeles County

Today, I wrote to U.S. Secretary of Transportation Ray LaHood to encourage him to hold a public listening session at our headquarters on the New Starts reforms he announced last week. On January 13, 2010 the U.S. Department of Transportation announced, effective immediately, that it was rescinding a policy initiated in 2005 that limited New Starts recommendations to projects that have achieved a “medium” or higher rating for cost-effectiveness.  The Federal Transit Administration will, over the next several months, initiate a rulemaking process on the Obama Administration’s New Starts reform proposal.  For your review, please find attached our letter to Secretary LaHood.

http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/100120_Sec_LaHood.PDF
I-405 Sepulveda Pass Freeway Closures Postponed

 

The full freeway closure scheduled for tonight and tomorrow night has been cancelled due to continued rain and wet surface conditions.  The Contractor will likely proceed with work on the evening of Friday, January 22, 2010 from the I-10 Freeway to Santa Monica Boulevard.  All project updates will continue to be available online at www.metro.net/I-405.  To make up for the lost days, the Contractor will be working weekends.
National Magazine Awards & Features Metro Communications' Ad Campaign
 

The creative behind our Problem/Solution campaign is featured in the 25th Anniversary issue of the national magazine How which appears on newstands next week. The national magazine selected the campaign from over 4,000 entries for their Outstanding Achievement in government communications award. The article lauds the creative behind the campaign stating that the "images are universal and something that everyone understands...especially important in a city like Los Angeles where public service messages need to communicate across language barriers".  

 

Over the past six months the Problem/Solution campaign received three other awards from the American Public Transportation Association, the Transportation Marketing and Communications Association, and the Public Relations Society of America. 
 

The magazine judges also recognized our overall communications beyond this campaign..."Metro has achieved the type of brand overhaul that most in-house design groups only dream of...it's impressive that the brand remains so consistent across so many different formats--from maps to signage to actual vehicle graphics." 
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